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The March 2023 meeting was held on Thursday 
March 2, 2023 with seven members present.  
 
Trail Report: We were finally able to re-open 
most trails last Saturday, February 25th. The 
fields and seasonal roads are good. The woods 
trails are thin with hazards of open water, rocks 
and stumps. Be very careful riding. Grooming is 
ongoing as snow conditions allow. If it gets 
above freezing, the drags cannot work the snow.  
The snow Monday and Tuesday helped and the 
forecast is calling for more snow this Friday 
night and Saturday. C4H from the Mad 
Tom/Nobelboro Junction to South Lake was 
opened up today. Conditions are early season, so 
be very cautious. Trackside does not have the 
trail open from North Lake to Forestport, so you 
would be dead ending at South Lake. The 
following trail is still closed: C4 from the C4C 
(Mosquito Hill junction) to Jerseyfield and 
Salisbury. Be very cautious on C4B along the 
power lines on the southern end of Snyder Road. 
The tree trimming crew for National Grid left 
deep ruts under the electric lines which are now 
frozen. You can detour around by riding the side 
of Snyder Road. They will be filled in as soon as 
we receive enough snow. For the latest grooming 
information and conditions, please follow our 
Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 
As we all know, this has been a disapointing year 
for riding. Hopefully the snow will stick around 
and temperatures will remain low enough to 
groom. Please support the local business when 
you do get out. They are all feeling the effects of 
the bad winter as well. 
 
We plan to have large raffle tickets available by 
next months meeting. These sold out prior to 
Snow Bash the last two years, so plan to get 
your’s early.   
 
 

 
 

 
These are a couple of pictures taken last 
Saturday night after we were able to re-open the 
trails: 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday April 6, 2023 
at the Ohio Recreation Hall at 140 Nellis Road at 
6:30 PM. 


